
Dr. Paul Lindholdt 
 

Thank you for this opportunity to give comments. Here are mine:

1. Test at the end of outfalls; do not use "mixing zones" in the Spokane River.
2. Require DOE to declare that it will re-open and update when the TMDL is final and
water-quality standards for PCBs are developed by the EPA in 2022.
3. The permits should require Kaiser and the City of Spokane to use Method 1668 consistently for
testing at the ends of pipes.
4. Waive requirements that permittees be part of the Spokane River Toxics Task Force (SRRTTF).
Create an advisory committee for the implementation of water quality upgrades instead.

Thanks again,


